
  Council Chambers 
 300 First Street 
 Woodland, California 
 
 November 22, 1994 
 
 
 The Woodland City Council met in adjourned session at 7:02 p.m. in the City Hall 
Council Chambers. 
    
ROLL CALL: 
 
 COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Sandy, Borchard, Flory, Slaven,  
 COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: Rominger 
 
 STAFF PRESENT: Kristensen 
 
 OTHERS PRESENT: Thursa Lawley, Pat Murray, Bonnie Freshwater, and other 

members of the Library Rose Club 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
 There were no public comments. 
 
LIBRARY ROSE CLUB PROPOSAL: 
 
 Representatives of the Woodland Library Rose Club presented a proposal for 
expansion of the Library Rose Garden adjacent to the Library.  This includes the proposed 
conversion of the current parking lot at Court and College Streets and the graveled 
parking lot between North Street and Carnegie Way to rose gardens. 
 
 Bette Francis, Chair of the Library Board of Trustees, was asked by Council what 
the Board's feelings were about the proposal.  She indicated the Board felt it was a 
beautiful design that needed review by the Council and community.  It was not 
inconsistent with the future plans of the Library.  
 
 Council Members expressed their individual opinions and questions about the 
proposal.  There was general agreement to let the Club circulate the proposal for 
community consideration prior to a final Council decision.  It was expected this could 
occur in March or April 1995, as the Council also considers recommendations from the 
Downtown Parking Committee. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
 
 At 8:20 p.m. the meeting was adjourned to Tuesday, November 29, 1994, 7:00 
p.m. 
 
 
 
 



 _________________________________________ 
 Deputy City Clerk of the City of Woodland 


